
Minutes of Proceeding                                                                      Office of the Ottawa County Clerk 

Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                                         8:00 a.m. 

June 22, 2015                                                   Regular Session 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Karen S. Brumbaugh, Commissioner 

James P. Kay, Commissioner Kathy M. Luthi, and County Clerk Mary Arganbright.   

 

Commissioner Brumbaugh led the group in prayer and the flag salute.   

 

Commissioner Kay moved to pass Resolution 15-09, pertaining to raising the elected officials salary, and the 

appointed department heads salary, .20 cents, effective June 25, 2015, as approved and scheduled in January, 

2015.  Commissioner Luthi seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

Jody Parks, Ottawa County Health Center Administrator, gave the commissioners an update on the hospital 

project.  With all the rain, Jody reported that they are approximately three weeks behind.   

 

Commissioner Luthi moved to accept Kevin Urban’s, Saline County Sanitarian, recommendation for 

environmental septic permit guidelines for the applicant LAH Cubed, LLC of Glasco, Ks.  Commissioner Kay 

seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported on what crews were doing.  They discussed roads and bridges in 

the county.   

 

Marie Ballou, Emergency Management Coordinator, updated the board on 2013 FEMA township projects.  The 

commissioners will call some of the townships that haven’t done much work yet.  Marie talked to the board 

about a grant she has gotten information on, and the different entities that could apply for it.   

 

Dave White, World-Net Solutions, met with the board and gave them information on the current county long 

distance service.  His company does comparisons with other companies on cost.   

 

Keith Coleman, Sheriff, gave prisoner count of Saline County 29, and Ottawa County 5.  Keith reported that 

Aaron Zeigler had graduated from the academy and is on the road patrolling.            

 

The minutes of June 22, 2015, were approved and signed. 

 

With no further business before the board, Commissioner Kay moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:45 a.m.  

Commissioner Luthi seconded.  Motion carried.   


